

October 17, 2024

Daniel Katz Director, Research and Negotiations District Council 37, AFSME, AFL-CIO 125 Barclay Street New York, New York 10007

Re: NYCT/MaBSTOA Employees Assigned to the MTA IT Department

Dear Mr. Katz:

This is to confirm the parties agreement that employees represented by District Council 37 shall be eligible for telework one (1) day per week, in accordance with the terms set forth in Policy Number 11-078 (MTA Teleworking Policy and Program) per the attached Stipulation and Agreement dated 10/8/2024.

Furthermore, the MTA IT Department currently has a pilot program wherein eligible employees may telework for two (2) days per week and the Union has requested that the same pilot program be extended to their members who work in the MTA IT Department. As previously discussed, the MTA IT pilot program will be offered to the Union's members who work in the MTA IT Department. It is understood that the pilot program is not a guarantee and the MTA and/or IT Department reserves the right to modify or rescind the pilot program and the Teleworking Policy at any time.

Sincerely,

David Franceschini

Deputy Chief, Collective Bargaining

Office of Labor Relations

cc:

B. Totushek

D. Brogan

Attachment